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  Purpose   The STQ was created in order to obtain 
an accurate sketch of an individual’s typical sleep 
schedule, allowing sleep technicians to tailor the 
timing of polysomnographic studies to the pati-
ent’s specifi c needs and habits. The questionnaire 
is meant to function as an alternative to the more 
time-consuming sleep diary format. Consisting 
of 18 items, the STQ queries a variety of issues, 
including preferences for bed and waking times, 
frequency and length of night awakenings, and 
stability of sleep schedules.  

  Population for Testing   The scale has been vali-
dated with a group of individuals aged 20–82 
years.  

  Administration   A self-report, paper-and-pencil 
measure, the scale requires between 5 and 10 min 
for completion.  

  Reliability and Validity   In order to ensure that 
the STQ could produce results similar to those 
obtained through a more traditional sleep diary, 
developers Monk and colleagues  [  1  ]  conducted a 
psychometric evaluation. Over the course of four 
studies, developers found a test-retest reliability 
ranging from .71 to .83, a correlation of .59 to .77 
between the STQ and measure of bed timing 
taken by wrist actigraphy, and a correlation of .84 
to .86 between the STQ and a 2-week sleep 
diary.  

  Obtaining a Copy   A copy of the questionnaire 
can be found in the original article published by 
developers  [  1  ] . 
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  Scoring   Respondents indicate their earliest and 
latest typical bed and wake times on both week-
ends and work nights by fi lling in blanks. As 
developers explain, “[t]his part of the question-
naire is less to derive actual data endpoints but 
more to focus the patient on thinking about their 
actual bedtimes and waketimes, to avoid them 
merely responding with a ‘boilerplate’ response”  [  1  ] . 
Following these responses, participants answer 
questions regarding their typical bedtimes. Finally, 
multiple-choice questions ask individuals to esti-
mate, in 15-min increments, how stable their 
schedules tend to be. These responses combined 
can then be used to estimate suitable study or 
research times that will fi t the individual’s sched-
ule and provide the most accurate results of poly-
somnography. When an overall score is needed, 
developers recommend weighting typical week-
night to weekend schedules with a ratio of 5:2, 
which will provide an average time in bed. 
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